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Next meeting: 2 p.m., Wednesday, January 11
Peterson Room, Showalter House, IU Foundation, SR46 Bypass
Retirees to focus on accessibility issues 
On Wed., Jan. 11, retirees will become more aware of issues confronting people with disabilities in a program titled “Disability Awareness and an Accessible Community.” The meeting will be at 2 p.m. in the Peterson Room at the IU Foundation.

“In the few seconds it takes for a car wreck or a slip on an icy sidewalk, someone can suddenly become disabled,” said Byron Smith, an IURA member who will be one of the presenters. “As our population ages, it is more likely that an individual will join the ranks of people with a disability.”

For 20 years the Council for Community Accessibility has worked to make Bloomington accessible to all, especially people with disabilities. Katie Herron, the chair of the CCA, will talk about the CCA and its work. “This program will inform people about where to turn when they have accessibility concerns,” Byron said. “Which businesses and public buildings in Bloomington are accessible for people with disabilities?”

Byron, who is totally blind, worked in radio and television at IU for nearly 40 years in various roles. He will talk about disabilities.
United Way needs our help

We’re on the way, but we still need help to reach our goal. That was the message delivered by the IURA’s United Way troika, Doris Burton, Harriet Pfister, and Wain Martin. As of Dec. 13, 136 donors — 45 fewer than last year’s total — had pledged $90,915. Forty-seven Vanguards (donors of $1,000 or more) are included in the total. “We anticipate victory in achieving our $100,000 goal,” said Wain.
2012 is right around the corner …
On Wed., Feb. 8, at 2 p.m. Michael Schwartzkopf, who is soon to join the ranks of IU retirees, will look back on his career with the Singing Hoosiers. Only the third director in a history that dates back to 1950, Michael has led the Singing Hoosiers since 1995. He holds the Pam and Jack Burks Professorship Chair in music. He received the Singing Hoosiers Distinguished Alumni Award in 1993. The Singing Hoosiers’ concert on March 31 will be his last.
The Retirees Association does not meet in March. (We’re all on spring break.) On Wed., April 11, at 2 p.m. retirees will go to the circus. IURA board member Vince Mabert, professor emeritus of operations management at the Kelley School, will present “The Logistics of a Traveling Railroad Circus.”
The May 9 meeting will be the annual pitch-in dinner at the IU Foundation.

Musical medley imparts holiday mirth
Nearly 80 members of the Retirees Association enjoyed a program from Kaia, a Bloomington-based women’s a cappella group, at the Dec. 14 holiday luncheon at Terry’s. Yipping, clapping, drumming, strumming, the eight-member ensemble took retirees on a quick tour of the world: Scottish mouth music, a Finnish lullaby, a Yiddish worker’s song, and more. “Kaia” means “from the earth,” and the group’s performance captured the earthy and the ethereal.

Singing everything from a South African song by Miriam Makeba to a peace proclamation by Julia Ward Howe — “Arise, then, women of this day” — Kaia showed the amazing versatility of their instrument, the human voice. All eight women have some IU connection, as alumni, staff, or faculty.

Their occupations range from nurse to art teacher to professor, but their commitment to a unique blend of musical traditions unites them. Retirees who heard them already have marked Kaia’s next concert on their calendars: Feb. 11, 8 p.m., at the Unitarian Universalist Church, 2120 N. Fee Lane.

A delicious lunch preceded the performance. Thanks to all who planned the event, particularly to IURA President Iris Kiesling for recommending Kaia.
Look for your membership directory
Paid members of the IURA are receiving a membership directory with their December Newswatch. Gerald Marker, IURA database manager, compiled the directory, which includes names, street addresses, telephone numbers, and e-mail addresses for members who have chosen to share that information. “Right now we have 363 members,” reports IURA treasurer Shirley Pugh. 

The directory is distributed only to members. New retirees will not automatically receive the directory, although they will continue to receive the newsletter for the remainder of the academic year. 
Founded in 1975 as the IU Annuitants Association, the IU Retirees Association welcomes all retired faculty and staff and their spouses or partners. The organization is entirely self-funded and receives no university support. To correct your address, to receive Newswatch electronically, or to be removed from the list, please contact database manager Gerald Marker, marker@indiana.edu. Send comments or corrections to Newswatch editor Judy Schroeder, jschroed@indiana.edu.
Holiday tips for grandparents
Many of us are looking forward to visitors over the holidays. Thanks to the Monroe County Public Library, our 2-year-old granddaughter will have a variety of toys available during her 12-day visit. Yes, in addition to books, computer games, and DVDs, you can check out toys from the children’s department at the MCPL. Toys are grouped by age, from 6 months on up. The Learn and Play Space is perfect for preschoolers. The movie “Annie” will be shown Dec. 22, at 2 p.m., and you can register children ages 5-8 for Crafty Creations 2:30-3:30 p.m. Dec. 21 and 28.
WonderLab has a pre-K program at 10:30 a.m. Wednesdays. The Wonder Workshop is open Dec. 20-21 and 27-29, with special activities from 11:30 a.m. to 3 p.m. Silly Safaris Reindeer Reserve, a live Arctic animal show, is Dec. 22 at 1 and 3 p.m. (seats available on a first-come, first-served basis). 

And don’t forget “Annie” at the Cardinal Stage. There are two performances each on Dec. 23-24, 30-31, and Jan. 1. If you don’t have grandchildren, just act as though you have temporarily misplaced them.
Consider the logo
This issue is dedicated to the memory of longtime IURA member Marcia Busch-Jones, who designed the rocking chair logo for the organization early in 2010. Marcia retired at the end of October 2009 after 30 years as executive director of IU’s Office of Creative Services. She was the wife of Ted Jones, president of this organization in 2006-2007. Marcia died Dec. 2, after a two-year battle with cancer. 
                  Visit our website at http://www. indiana.edu/~iura  Contact us at iura@indiana.edu
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